
 

 

        3 February NEWSLETTER 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
 

Parent Trustees on the Current Board are:  

Hana Adams, Gary Bramley, Dagmar Dyck, Judee 
Feleti, Carlin Shaw, Tania Tarawa and Stan Whata 
 
Other members of the Board are: Ngaire Ashmore, 
Principal; Chris Langlands, Staff Trustee and Fine 
Aholelei, Student Trustee.  

The Board is responsible for the governance of the 
school.  Its function involves strategic planning, policy 
making, the appointment of senior staff and overseeing 
the financial management of the school.   

 

Board of Trustee Meetings are held at 5.30 p.m. in 
the Jubilee Library, upstairs of A Block  

The first two Board meetings of this year will be on     

¶ Tuesday  25  February and 

¶ Tuesday 24 March 

Board of Trustee meetings are open to the public and 
you are warmly invited to attend. 

Issue 01/20 

 

Kia ora, Kia orana, Talofa Lava, Fakalofa lahi atu,   

Malo e lelei, Namaste, As-salǕmu óalaykum  Ni Hao, Greet-
ings 

It is a pleasure and privilege to welcome all of our  

students and their whanau, those families whose  

daughters are new to our school and those girls who are 

returning.  

I look forward to meeting many of you this year and to work-

ing with our staff and your daughters to ensure that your 

daughters achieve to their highest potential.   
 

At Auckland Girlsô Grammar School we endeavour to: 

§ Cater for the academic, sporting, cultural and  
social needs of all students so that each individual 
experiences success. 

§ Promote a life long love of learning 

§ Create independent learners 
 

To achieve these goals we: 

¶ Have high expectation of all students 

¶ Maintain a hardworking, committed and valued staff 

¶ Promote high quality teaching and reflective practices 

¶ Recognise the Treaty of Waitangi 

¶ Provide a physically and emotionally safe  
environment for all students 

¶ Have effective relationships with families, community, 
tertiary institutions and work places. 
 

Our School Values are:  

¶ Pride 

¶ Respect 

¶ Integrity  

¶ Diligence  and 

¶ Empathy  

 

Our School Vision is  

¶ Educated at Auckland Girlsô Grammar School, Equipped 
for the World. 
 

We have a number of tools which you can use to follow your 

daughterôs progress and school events.  Our parent portal 

provides you with access via your computer to information 
such as your daughterôs timetable, attendance, NCEA  

results for senior students and school reports.  Our website 

ƘǧǇΥκκǿǿǿΦŀƎƎǎΦǎŎƘƻƻƭΦƴȊκ and ƘǧǇǎΥκκǿǿǿΦŦŀŎŜōƻƻƪΦŎƻƳκ

!ǳŎƪƭŀƴŘDƛǊƭǎDǊŀƳƳŀǊ{ŎƘƻƻƭκ page are kept up to date and 

are also useful sources of information.   

I am looking forward to a great year.   

Ngaire Ashmore 

Principal  

2019 NCEA RESULTS  

We are very pleased overall with our provisional 
2019 NCEA results, especially with our Level 3 
and UE results, which show real improvement on 
our 2018 results .  We will not be resting on our 
laurels however and will be working hard to help 
our girls achieve even better results next year.  

NCEA Level 1—80.3% achieved 

NCEA Level 2—89.2% achieved 

NCEA Level 3—81.9% achieved 

University Entrance—63.3% achieved 

NCEA ENDORSEMENTS 

Level 1—Excellence endorsements  24.5% 
             -     Merit endorsements 39.5% 

Level 2— Excellence endorsement 12.6% 
 -  Merit endorsements 29.6% 

Level 3— Excellence endorsements 15.3%  
              -   Merit endorsements 28.8%  

 

http://www.aggs.school.nz/
https://www.facebook.com/AucklandGirlsGrammarSchool/
https://www.facebook.com/AucklandGirlsGrammarSchool/
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Anna Ankersmit 

 
Social Sciences teacher 

Godfrey Ngwerume  Mathematics 

MichelleWehmeyer Science 

Mary Leiataua and Paula Smith PE job share Term 1 

WELCOME TO NEW STAFF  

And Welcome Back from long Leave  

AGGS STUDENT LEADERS  2020 

You can keep up to date with school events on our school website http://www.aggs.school.nz/  and  in a more informal 
way on our Facebook page  https://www.facebook.com/AucklandGirlsGrammarSchool/     

 

 

Head Girl:   

Anya Hill 

 

 

 

 

 

Deputy Head Girl: 

Chelsea Falepeau 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Deputy Head Girl: 

Kahlia Pai 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Deputy Head Girl: 

Sarah Qaisar  

 

 

Vua Aria 

Alana  Beehre 

Drishti Chand 

Sabina  Dangi 

Shanti Dian 

Josephine Falefa 

Ana Finaulahi 

Alisha Hickman 

Krisha Kumar 

Jennifer Lee 

Maham Malik 

Saacha Moyo 

Chau Nguyen 

Saloni Parekh 

Saiaisi Pita 

Brianna Tran 

Pearl Tuitama 

Blaze Tusa 

Catherine Tutagalevao 

Wanda Daley Science Technician 

PREFECTS 2020 

http://www.aggs.school.nz/
https://www.facebook.com/AucklandGirlsGrammarSchool/
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The Senior Leadership Team comprises 

Ngaire Ashmore      Principal 
Maree Flannery       Deputy Principal  
Fiona Lamberton     Deputy Principal 
Gavin Morgan         Deputy Principal 
Maggie Hames      Student Services Director  
Samantha Hunia is our Business Manager 
 

Our 2020 Deans are: 

Year 9                  Vaimoana Fakaosi 
Year 10                   Lucy Wikaire 
Year 11                  Annette Lee-Cooper  
Year 12                  Yolande Thom 
Year 13      Eimear Harridge 
Nga Tumunako o Kahurangi  Joey Rogers 

Our Prefects and Head Girls prepared for their lead-
ership role this year at a Prefects Camp held in 
school and  facilitated by AUT on Monday 21 and 
Tuesday 22 January  

5ǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎŀƳǇ ǘƘŜ ƎƛǊƭǎ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ƻƴ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
ǇǳōƭƛŎ ǎǇŜŀƪƛƴƎ ǎƪƛƭƭǎΣ ŎƻƴƅƛŎǘ ǊŜǎƻƭǳǝƻƴ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŜǎΣ 
ŀƴŘ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ ǊŜǎƛƭƛŜƴŎŜ 
ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅ ǘǊƛŜŘ  ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘŀƴŘǎ ŀǘ ȅƻƎŀ ŀƴŘ ½ǳƳōŀΣ ŀǎ 
ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ŜȄŎƛǝƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦŜƭƭƻǿ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ   

¢ƘŜ ƎƛǊƭǎ ǎƭŜǇǘ ƻƴ  ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƳŀǊŀŜ ŀƴŘ ²ƘŀŜŀ 

WƻŜȅ wƻƎŜǊǎΣ 5Ŝŀƴ ƻŦ bƎŀ ¢ǳƳǳƴŀƪƻ ƻ YŀƘǳǊŀƴƎƛ Ǌŀƴ 
ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ƻƴ aŀƻǊƛ  ǝƪŀƴƎŀΦ  

We thank the team at AUT University for facilitating 
the Camp. It was a very memorable and useful two 
day experience and gave more confidence and  
clarity to the girls about the role of a  student leader. 

 

YEAR 13 LEADERSHIP WORKSHOPS 
We would also like to thank the AUT Team for running 
the leadership workshops for all our out Year 13 stu-
dents, who will have a very important role this year as 
the very senior students of AGGS. 

International Students       Jennifer Sturme 
 

Our Senior Course Adviser is Alka Rhode 
 
 

Our Heads of Faculty are: 

Megan Moller  Arts  
Jodie Stone   English  
Louise Malins  Languages   
Raewyn Towes  Mathematics 
Tanya Waka  PE & Health (Acting) 
Michal Denny  Science 
Jenna Rhodes  Social Sciences 
Paul Summerville  Technology 
Dallas Ashmore  Pathways  
 

SENIOR STAFF 2020 

PREFECTS CAMP  
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KICK START BREAKFAST 

From 3 February a free breakfast of Weetbix, 
milk, fruit and yoghurt is available in the Study 
Hall from 8.00 a.m. till just before the first  
period  starts.   

Thank you to Sanitarium, Fonterra and Kids 
Can for supplying the cereal, milk and fruit.   

With the commute to school students are 
sometimes running late in the morning and 
have not had time to have breakfast before 
leaving home.    
Please encourage your daughter to start her 
day with this free and healthy breakfast.   

We take pride in protecting Te Mauri of all our students 
which enhances their ability to succeed and achieve 
their goals while at AGGS. We are excited to let you 
know that students have access to a wonderful Health 
and Wellbeing Team at AGGS. 
 

¶ Jane Falkinerôs role as school counsellor is to 
support students with any social, emotional or  
behavioural issues that could get in the way of their 
learning. 

 

¶ Nicola Ridleyôs role as a social worker is to work 
alongside our young women and their families 
through difficult times and to ensure their safety both 
at home and at school. 

 
Both Jane and Nicola like to work closely with teachers 
and parents in an effort to build resilience and promote 
empowerment and growth of the students they work 
with. Students are welcome to make appointments dur-
ing break time and we encourage parents to make con-
tact with us any time that suits.  
 

The HEALTH CENTRE  is a FREE Clinic that is run 
by Registered Nurses. It is open from 8am – 4pm and is 
located in A217 (ground floor of A Block) 
 
Our team which provide your daughter with compre-

hensive confidential care are: 
Doctor – Bethan Maegaard (one day a week) 

Lead Nurse –  Belinda Lee  blee@aggs.school.nz  
Nurse – Victoria Barnao vbarnao@aggs.school.nz 
Nurse—Anne Tseng   atseng@aggs.school.nz  

Physiotherapist – Celia Frame cframe@aggs.school.nz 

 
If your daughter is unwell: 
 
It is important that the health of others is not  
compromised so we ask that you do not send her to 
school while she is ill.  If she has had vomiting or 
diarrhoea please keep her off school for 24 hours 
after it has stopped.   
 
Please keep your contact details updated with our 
school office.  Up to date contact numbers are very 
important to ensure that if your daughter is unwell or 
has a medical emergency we are able to contact 
you to arrange care for her. 
 
Prescription Medication at School: 
Any student who has to take prescribed medications 
during the school day should speak with one of the 
nurses. Reserve medication can also be kept by the 
nurse as required. 
 
Corona Virus: 
You will be aware that this virus, of which there are 
no confirmed cases in NZ, is causing concern.  A 
letter updating parents of the current Ministry of 
Health advice was e-mailed to all parents on 28 
January and a follow up letter will be sent shortly.  
 
If you would like more information, you can go to the 
Ministry of Education and Ministry of Health website: 

 ƘǧǇǎΥκκǿǿǿΦƘŜŀƭǘƘΦƎƻǾǘΦƴȊκƻǳǊ-ǿƻǊƪκŘƛǎŜŀǎŜǎ-ŀƴŘ-
ŎƻƴŘƛǝƻƴǎκƴƻǾŜƭ-ŎƻǊƻƴŀǾƛǊǳǎ-нлмф-ƴŎƻǾ 
  

Our nurses can be contacted  on 3074181 ext 
849, or 021 882 647 or by email  

 HEALTH AND WELL BEING 

BELL TIMES AND TIMETABLE 2020 

School begins at 8.50 a.m. and finishes at 3.20 p.m each 

day, except for Wednesdays when school will begin at 

8.50 a.m. and finish at 2.10 p.m.  This is to allow time for 

teacher professional learning and development.  

 

There is a 40 minute lunchbreak each day and students will 

also have a 25 minute recess each day.  

The school bus will leave school on Wednesdays at 2.20 p.m. 

In addition to our Coachways School Bus service there are a 

number of public buses which drop off and leave from  

Karangahake Road and Symonds Street. The 106 bus from 

Britomart railway station also drops students off  directly oppo-

site the school on Howe Street. 

It is very important that students are at school on time 

every day.  Students need to leave home early enough to 

allow for possible traffic hold ups.  They  should be at school 

no later than 8.40 a.m.  

Please note that there will be a slight change to the School 

bus route from Monday 10 February.  The new bus  

timetable will be posted on our website.  

STUDENT ABSENCES  

If you daughter is ill and unable to attend 
school please will you send an e-mail to  
absences@aggs.school.nz  or call and 
leave a message on our absence line (09) 
307 4187.     
If your daughter is not in class and if we have 
not received a message to let us know that 
your daughter is not coming to school we will 
send you a text message to let you know that 
she is not in class.   

mailto:lalderton@aggs.school.nz
https://www.health.govt.nz/our-work/diseases-and-conditions/novel-coronavirus-2019-ncov
https://www.health.govt.nz/our-work/diseases-and-conditions/novel-coronavirus-2019-ncov
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TERM DATES 2020 

Term 1    28 January to Thursday 9 April 

Term  2   Tuesday 28 April  to Friday 3 July 

Term 3    Monday 20 July to Friday 25 September 

Term 4    Mon 12 October to Friday 9 December 

USE OF MOBILE PHONES AT 

AGGS  
These are the main rules for the use of mobile 
phones at AGGS this year.  Our teachers will be  
enforcing these rules. We believe that by strictly  
controlling the use of mobile phones our students will 
be better able to learn without the distraction that 
these devices provide. 

§ Phones and headphones are only to be used 
during class time with teacher permission 

§ Phones are only to be used in class for leaning 
purposes. When in the classroom, all phones 
must be turned off and in studentsô bags unless 
the teacher says that students can use them as 
part of the lesson 

§ Phones are allowed to be used before school, at 
recess and at lunchtime. 

§ Students who arrive late to school are not  
allowed to use phones or headphones once they 
have entered the school grounds. 

§ Phones cannot be charged at school. Students 
will need to charge their phones overnight. 

More details about the use of mobile phones and the 
consequences for not observing the rules are on our 
website on the front page under Important  
Information.  

Your daughters have been told by their teachers 
about these rules and the consequences for not 
obeying them.   

PARKING AT AGGS 

If you are dropping your daughter to school or picking 
her up after school please will  you arrange to meet 
her at the bottom of the school e.g. by the Child Care 
Centre.   

Our numbered car parks especially through Gate 2 
are allocated to staff and we ask that you do  not park 
in these, especially in the morning when teachers are 
arriving at school to find their car parks taken.   

There are 4 visitor car parks provided through Gate 2 
and a number of car parks available through Gate 4.  
This area is sometimes used by our PE and Sports 
Department so extreme care is recommended.   

Please help us keep our students safe by not driving 
into the school grounds or parking outside Gate 1 or 
Gate 2 at these very busy times. 

 

 MESSAGES FOR STUDENTS 

We are unable to deliver messages to students during the day 

except in cases of real emergency.  Most students have mobile 

phones which they can check for text messages at recess or 

lunchtimes. 

The school cannot accept responsibility for any lost  or stolen 
mobile phones, jewellery or other electronic equipment.  

 

BRING YOUR OWN DEVICES (BYOD) 

Students are required to bring an electronic device; such 
as an i-pad, laptop or tablet, to school.  Devices should 
be charged at home overnight to ensure they are ready  
for use  the next day. 
 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 

 

Your daughter is required to wear her full school uniform 

correctly at all times.  During the summer months 

she does not need to wear her blazer.  Thank you for 

your support with ensuring your daughter is wearing the 

correct uniform. We are very happy with how smart the 

girls are looking in the uniform.  

!ƭƭ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳ ƛǘŜƳǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ 
¦ƴƛŦƻǊƳ DǊƻǳǇ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƎǊƻǳƴŘǎΦ  

The link to details of our Uniform Shop hours, prices etc 

are also on our the home page of our web site  http://

www.aggs.school.nz/ under Important Information.    
 

Footwear (summer & winter options) 
.ƭŀŎƪ ƭŜŀǘƘŜǊ wƻƳŀƴ ǎŀƴŘŀƭǎ όƴƻ ǎƻŎƪǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǎŀƴŘŀƭǎύ ƻǊ 
ōƭŀŎƪ ƭŜŀǘƘŜǊ ƭŀŎŜ-ǳǇ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǝƻƴ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǎƘƻŜǎ ǿƻǊƴ ǿƛǘƘ 
Ǉƭŀƛƴ ǿƘƛǘŜ ŀƴƪƭŜ ǎƻŎƪǎΦ  bƻ ǎǇƻǊǘǎ ǎƘƻŜǎ ƻŦ ŀƴȅ ŘŜǎŎǊƛǇπ
ǝƻƴΦ  ό¢Ƙƛǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ ǎƘƻŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ [ƻƎƻκƭŀōŜƭǎ ƻǊ ŀƴȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ 
ǎƛƳƛƭŀǊ ǘȅǇŜ ƻŦ ŦƻƻǘǿŜŀǊύΦ  .ƻƻǘǎΣ ǘǊŀŎƪ ƻǊ ǎƻƊ ǎƘƻŜǎ ƻǊ 
ǎǳŜŘŜκǇŀǘŜƴǘ ǎƘƻŜǎ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ǇŜǊƳƛǧŜŘΦ 

¶      {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ǇŜǊƳƛǧŜŘ ǘƻ ǿŜŀǊ ƳŀƪŜ-ǳǇΣ ƴŀƛƭ 
ǾŀǊƴƛǎƘ ƻǊ ƧŜǿŜƭƭŜǊȅΣ ŀǇŀǊǘ ŦǊƻƳ ŀ ǿŀǘŎƘΦ bƻ ōƻŘȅ 
ǇƛŜǊŎƛƴƎ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ ƻƴŜ Ǉƭŀƛƴ ƎƻƭŘ ƻǊ ǎƛƭǾŜǊ ǎǘǳŘ ƻǊ 
ǎƳŀƭƭ ǎƭƛƳ ǎƭŜŜǇŜǊ ƛƴ ŜŀŎƘ ŜŀǊΦ LŦ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǿŜŀǊπ
ƛƴƎ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŜŀǊǊƛƴƎǎΣ ǘƘŜȅ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ǊŜƳƻǾŜŘ ƻǊ ŎƭŜŀǊ 
ǊƛƴƎǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ōƻǳƎƘǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ {ƘƻǇ ŦƻǊ ϷрΦлл ŀ 
ǇŀƛǊΦ 

¶      IƻƻŘƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƴƻƴ-ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƧŀŎƪŜǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǿƻǊƴΦ 
¢ƘŜǎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎƻƴŬǎŎŀǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǘǳǊƴŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ 
ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ Řŀȅ ƻƴ ŀ CǊƛŘŀȅΦ 

¶ IŀƛǊ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ǝŘȅ ŀƴŘ ƴŀǘǳǊŀƭ ƛƴ ŎƻƭƻǳǊΦ 

STATIONERY SHOP HOURS  

As from Monday 10 February the School 
Stationery Shop will open during 
lunchtimes only. 



 

 

SPORT AT AGGS  

2019 was a good year for sport at AGGS. We had nu-

merous success in a number of codes and we want to 

continue to build on this momentum.   
 

AGGS SPORTS VISION AND MOTTO 
We have a vision and motto that encompasses sports at 
AGGS. We want to take our sports to the next level and 
bring back the strong sporting legacy that AGGS is re-
nowned for.  

Vision: TO PROVIDE QUALITY OPPORTUNITIES TO 
EMPOWER OUR STUDENTS TO BE GLOBAL  
CITIZENS AND LEADERS OF THE COMMUNITY 

Motto: ña¸ ¢![9b¢ 59¢9waLb9{ ²I!¢ L /!b 5hΣ a¸ 
ah¢L±!¢Lhb 59¢9waLb9{ Ih² a¦/I L /!b 5hΣ a¸ 
!¢¢L¢¦59 59¢9waLb9{ Ih² ²9[[ L 5h L¢Φ  

SUMMER SPORTS 

This term we are offering a range of summer sports at 
all year levels.  These include: Athletics, Kilikiti, Tag, 
Tennis, Touch, Swimming, Volleyball, Waka Ama.   
Please see the Sports Department, the https://

www.facebook.com/AggsSport/  page or the daily Student 

Notices for information on trials, permission slips, due 
dates, season dates etc. 

SPORTS ACADEMY 

Two of our main focii for Sports at AGGS in 2020 are 
Fitness and Nutrition. We have talented sportswomen 
who sometimes struggle with fitness and with eating the 
right food.  The Sports Academy is a great way to build 
fitness, conditioning and good habits when preparing, 
training and playing. Our Sports academy started in  
early January. We have around 40 students attending 
the sports academy. 

The Sports Academy is for ALL sports codes and not 
one specific sport. For students who are considering 
playing sport for the school this year we would recom-
mend that you start attending the sports academy as 
this will go towards consideration for trial selections 
throughout the year.  We have four sessions in February 
with the first one being held on Saturday 1 February.   

Please email sport@aggs.school.nz and go to our 
AGGS Sport page for dates and times.  
 

WINTER SPORTS 

Netball at AGGS has begun!   
The Year 9 Netball Academy is underway as are  
pre-season fitness sessions for all netballers – both take 
place on the lower courts and field between 7 and 
8:30am on Tuesday  and Thursday mornings. 

Trials for our Year 10 Academy will be advertised on the 
AGGS Netball Facebook page and in the student  
notices.  Trials for senior netball teams will be on  
16 February at 7 a.m. to 9 a.m. outside the lower gym. 

Please direct all netball inquires to our Netball Co-
ordinator Ms Barbara Whenuaroa who works in the 
school office. 

LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEER COACHES/
MANAGERS  

In order for AGGS to continue to offer more sports 
teams we require parent volunteers to help in various 
codes such as Tennis, Softball, Rugby, Lacrosse, 
Hockey, Netball, Basketball just to name a few. If you 
would like to support our school sports please email 
our Sports Director for an application. We would love 
to hear from you.  

TRAVEL TO AND FROM SPORTS EVENTS  

Auckland Girlsô Grammar School will provide transport 
to regular after school weekly sports 
games.  Students must organise their way home 
from these games (e.g. Touch, Softball and Volley-
ball).   

Students taking part in one off sporting events that 
take place during the normal school day (e.g. Softball 
National Qualifiers, Lawn Bowls, Swimming, Netball) 
will have transport provided to and from the event 
venue.   

From time to time the event may finish after the 
school buses have left school and on these occa-
sions, students will have to make their own way 
home, either from the venue or from school.  
For events that take place on weekends (e.g. Tennis, 
Waka Ama and Dragon Boating) students are ex-
pected to make their own way to and from the venue. 

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to 
contact the Sports Department:  

Mr Junior Manapori , Sports Director   

307 4180 ext 868    sport@aggs.school.nz   

Our Athletics day will be  held at Mt Smart Stadium. 
Athletics day is compulsory for all students and is a 
really fun day.  Permission letters have been sent 
home with your daughters.   Buses will be provid-
ed to get the girls to and from the stadium.  It is very 
important that students who are leaving from school 
are aware that they need to be at school by 7.30 a.m. 
to catch the buses.  The first buses will leave school 
at 7.45 a.m. for  students participating in early events. 

All students must bring their own food and drink bot-
tles.  Also please bring a hat, sun block and warm 
clothing. 

There will be water/fruit available at the first aid  
station & also emergency supplies.  It is important that 
your daughter drink lots of water throughout the day to 
stay hydrated. 

Each year level will have a colour theme, Green for 
Year 9, Red for Year 10; Pink for Year 11; Blue for  

Year 12 and Yellow for Year 13.  Face paint and ban-
dannas are not allowed.   

Buses will leave the stadium at 2.30 p.m. at the latest. 
There is no cost to students.  

We are looking forward to a great day! 

AGGS ATHLETICS DAY 2020 

Wednesday 5 February 2020  
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